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FADE IN:

INT. ANIMATOR’S OFFICE  - DAY

Close in on a vintage poster featuring OLLIE OTTER, a 1930s 
rubber hose cartoon character, with her signature FLOWER.  

The Poster reads: "Ollie Otter in Exit Screen Left".

DOLLY OUT:

TRUCK RIGHT - Revealing a large DISPLAY CASE filled with 
vintage OLLIE MERCHANDISE. 

A diploma and an animation cel are hung on a retrofitted 
brick wall alongside a window with a view of the GOLDEN GATE 
BRIDGE.

Close in on a MOVIE POSTER featuring OLIVIA OTTER, Ollie's 3D 
animated reboot. 

The poster reads: "Coming Soon, Back and Better Than Ever!".

DOLLY OUT:

TITLE.

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - COMPUTER MONITOR - DAY

OLIVIA is in a still pose within the WAYA INTERFACE.

She checks her surroundings before hopping out of her pose 
and out of the COMPUTER MONITOR. 

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - DAY

Olivia <YAWNS>. She pulls a cup of coffee out of the screen, 
stretching out her back and taking a sip. 

Olivia approaches a MIRROR on the desk, slicking her hair 
back and winking at her reflection. She adjusts the mirror to 
focus on the OLIVIA POSTER.

She casually strolls toward the OLLIE BOBBLEHEAD, featuring 
Ollie in her signature pose.
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INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - BOBBLEHEAD - SAME

Olivia leans up against the OLLIE BOBBLEHEAD, taking another 
sip of her coffee and looking up at the DISPLAY CASE. 

A THUMP catches her attention. 

Olivia directs her attention to an old FLIP BOOK, sealed shut 
with a rubber band. It THUMPS again. She carefully removes 
the rubber band and the book ERUPTS OPEN, sending her flying 
backwards. 

The pages turn wildly before settling. A red carpet rolls out 
of the book as a dark shadow rises up in a cloud of dust. A 
SPOTLIGHT reveals the shadow to be OLLIE OTTER.

Vain to the point of delusion, Ollie waves and blows kisses 
to imaginary fans as she makes her way down the red carpet. 

Olivia's face lights up when she sees Ollie's silhouette from 
the ground. She gestures for help standing up. 

Ollie misinterprets the gesture. She pulls out a PEN, 
plucking a petal from her FLOWER and signing it with her 
autograph. Olivia takes the autograph and stands up on her 
own, dusting herself off. 

Olivia gestures between herself and the BOBBLEHEAD. Ollie 
stares blankly. Olivia facepalms and perks herself up to 
mimic Ollie's signature pose beside the BOBBLEHEAD.

Ollie scans Olivia up and down before breaking into a 
hysterical laughter, drying her tears with the FLOWER. She 
looks back and forth between Olivia and the OLLIE BOBBLEHEAD, 
noticing that Olivia does not have her signature flower.Ollie 
waves her FLOWER in front of Olivia smugly. 

Olivia hatches an idea and dashes off screen, disappearing 
into the COMPUTER MONITOR.

INT. ANIMATOR’S DESK - SAME

Ollie revels in her superiority before glancing up and 
noticing the OLIVIA POSTER. She looks minuscule in 
comparison. She turns her head, revealing more OLIVIA 
MERCHANDISE on the shelves. 

Ollie directs her attention toward the OLLIE POSTER on the 
opposite side of the room.
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INT. ANIMATOR’S OFFICE - WALL - MOMENTS LATER

A SHEPHERDS CROOK swoops in and yanks POSTER OLLIE out of the 
poster. POSTER OLIVIA replaces her and covers Ollie's name 
with her own: "Olivia". 

INT. ANIMATOR’S DESK - SAME

Ollie clutches onto her FLOWER. Her eyes dart around the 
DISPLAY CASE envisioning her merchandise being replaced with 
Olivia's. Ollie blocks the display case with her hand 
dramatically. 

DISTORTED PULL BACK reveals entire display case entirely 
replaced with OLIVIA MERCHANDISE. 

Ollie mourns the death of her career. The sound of KEYBOARD 
CLACKING interrupts her. (b.g.) Olivia hops out of the 
computer monitor holding a 3D FLOWER she made inside the 
program.  

Ollie breaks the fourth wall and a wide grin spreads across 
her face.

INT. ANIMATOR’S DESK - MOMENTS LATER

Ollie transforms her signature FLOWER into a BOMB and tosses 
it in front of Olivia. (f.g.) Ollie plugs her ears and the 
bomb EXPLODES. (b.g) A cloud of 2D smoke fills the screen.

The smoke clears to reveal Olivia, motionless and singed. 
Ollie's FLOWER gently floats down and lands on her head while 
Olivia's 3D FLOWER disintegrates in her hands.

Ollie strolls in frame, licks her finger, and pinches out a 
flame on Olivia's whisker. She stretches up and grabs the 
FLOWER off of Olivia's head before walking off screen. 

Olivia shakes off the 2D ash and directs her attention toward 
Ollie's FLOWER. She dashes toward Ollie, attempting to take 
the FLOWER.

Ollie dodges by SQUASHING and STRETCHING with her rubber-hose 
limbs. Frustrated, Olivia storms towards the COMPUTER 
MONITOR. Ollie laughs at her hysterically. 

Olivia reaches into the COMPUTER MONITOR and pulls a large 3D 
ANVIL, launching it into the air.



4.

Ollie notices the ANVIL SHADOW above her head amidst her 
laughter. The ANVIL SHADOW follows her around the desk as she 
tries to avoid it. Ollie breaks the fourth wall before the 
ANVIL crushes her.

Olivia uses the UNDO and REDO BUTTONS to crush Ollie with the 
ANVIL repeatedly.Ollie, crumpled on the ground, holds up a 
surrender flag. 

Olivia looks over her shoulder smugly and walks over to her. 
She grabs Ollie's hand and gets ELECTROCUTED, revealing her 
3D mesh and rig. 

Ollie laughs and Olivia angrily dashes back into COMPUTER 
MONITOR. 

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - KEYBOARD - CONTINUOUS

Olivia taunts Ollie from inside the screen, blowing a 
raspberry and making faces. Ollie's rage intensifies, 
directing her attention over to the KEYBOARD. Ollie <GRINS>. 

Ollie STRETCHES over to the KEYBOARD and starts button 
mashing with her rubber hose limbs. She is moving so quickly 
that it appears as though she has multiple hands.

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - COMPUTER MONITOR - SAME

Computer-generated PRIMITIVES are hurled toward Olivia inside 
the WAYA INTERFACE. Olivia DODGES and PUNCHES them away. More 
PRIMITIVES appear and Olivia is unable to defend herself from 
them all.

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - KEYBOARD - SAME

Ollie DANCES and STOMPS on the keys sporadically.

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - COMPUTER MONITOR - SAME

Three TORUSES fall onto Olivia, restricting her movement and 
trapping her like tires in an old cartoon. 

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - KEYBOARD - SAME

Ollie stops button mashing. She glances across the KEYBOARD, 
stopping when her eyes land on the DELETE BUTTON. Ollie 
<GRINS SINISTERLY>.
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INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - COMPUTER MONITOR - SAME

Olivia futilely tries to squirm out of the TORUSES, but is 
trapped.

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - KEYBOARD - SAME

Ollie raises her hand high and gears up to slam it on the 
DELETE BUTTON. 

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - COMPUTER MONITOR - SAME

Olivia braces herself.

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - KEYBOARD - SAME

Ollie's hand SLAMS the DELETE BUTTON. Olivia disappears and 
the screen goes black. Ollie's sinister expression is 
reflected in the dark monitor.

Satisfied with herself, Ollie salutes and walks away, dusting 
off her hands and catching her breath. The room is 
overwhelmingly SILENT.

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - CORK BOARD - MOMENTS LATER

A large CORK BOARD filled with drawings and developmental 
sketches of Olivia catches Ollie's attention. 

Ollie walks closer, revealing more drawings referencing 
Ollie's original design and the two of them together. The 
last drawing reads: "Don't forget about Ollie!".

Ollie quickly turns away from the CORK BOARD, nervously 
placing her hand on her neck. 

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - CONTINUOUS

Ollie is once again faced with the OLIVIA POSTER. The tape on 
one of the corners peels off and droops down, covering 
Olivia's face behind it. Ollie steps back.

Out of the corner of her eye, she sees the MIRROR and walks 
toward it.
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INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - MIRROR - SAME

OLLIE looks at her reflection and sees that her FLOWER has 
wilted. Her reflection becomes MONSTROUS and she is 
frightened by it. She rubs her eyes in disbelief, revealing 
it was only her imagination.

She looks at the dark monitor with remorse, then at the 
KEYBOARD. Her disposition changes, determined to right her 
wrongs.

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - KEYBOARD - SAME

Ollie walks up to the KEYBOARD nervously. She looks around 
for any means to fix things. Her eyes land on the UNDO 
BUTTON.

She thinks for a brief moment. Her pie-cut pupils become the 
shape of ANVILS slamming up and down. Her face lights up and 
a lightbulb appears over her head.

Ollie shakily reaches for the UNDO BUTTON.

The light from the computer screen flickers back on and Ollie 
holds her breath.

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - COMPUTER MONITOR - MOMENTS LATER

Olivia appears on the screen still trapped within TORUSES. 
Ollie sighs a breath of relief and continues pressing the 
UNDO BUTTON until Olivia is free. Ollie presses the button 
one too many times and a PRIMITIVE knocks Olivia out of the 
monitor and onto the desk. 

INT. ANIMATOR'S DESK - KEYBOARD - SAME

Ollie stretches over to Olivia and attempts to help her up. 
Olivia picks herself up quickly, angry and suspicious of 
Ollie. She folds her arms and taps her fingers.

Ollie hangs her head ashamed, avoiding direct eye contact. 
Olivia notices Ollie’s wilted FLOWER and her expression 
softens. 

The wilted FLOWER falls to the ground. Ollie and Olivia both 
kneel down gently and reach for it at the same time. Their 
hands meeting in between. The two watch in amazement as the 
FLOWER begins to glow and heal itself.
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Ollie take the healed FLOWER in her hands and admires it. She 
holds it out to Olivia, insisting that it should belong to 
her instead. Olivia is moved by the gesture. 

She takes the FLOWER from Ollie's hand gently. In her hand, 
the FLOWER begins to glow brightly, transforming from from 2D 
to 3D. The two watch in amazement. Olivia places the FLOWER 
on her head like Ollie. 

Olivia picks Ollie up and swings her around in a grand hug.  
The two are interrupted by the sound of THE ANIMATOR 
returning. Ollie smiles at Olivia before making a dash for 
the FLIP BOOK, diving in head first.

Olivia looks back one last time before hopping back into the 
COMPUTER MONITOR. Olivia <SMILES>. She returns to her still 
pose as if nothing ever happened, breaking the fourth wall to 
wink at the audience.

DOLLY OUT:

INT. ANIMATOR'S OFFICE - LATER

Ollie and Olivia appear over the screen. Olivia jokingly 
SQUIRTS Ollie with water from the 3D FLOWER and laughs. Ollie 
breaks the fourth wall and pulls a CURTAIN down over the 
screen with an ENDING TITLE.

THE END.


